	[image: image2]
	Kirkstall  St  Stephen’s
Church of England Aided Primary School

Headteacher : Mr S Viles
http://www.kirkstall-st-stephens.leeds.sch.uk/
contactus@kirkstallss.net
	Morris Lane

Kirkstall

Leeds

LS5 3JD

T:0113 382 1960
F:0113 382 1961
     19th March 2020



Dear Parents / Carers,
I am writing to inform you of the enforced closure of our school. The school will close at 3:30pm on Friday 20th March to all pupils except those of key workers and vulnerable pupils. Examples of these workers include NHS staff, police and delivery drivers who are required to go to work. Vulnerable children include those who have a social worker and those with an Education, Health and Care Plan. I understand that further details of people and children who fall into these categories will be released later today. Could you please complete the reply slip below if you think this includes your child and your reason or contact Mrs Skelton.
The Before and After School Club we will also be closed from Friday 20th March at 5.30pm but we will continue to monitor the advice from the government on the provision of extended services.
You will be notified by text message when we get the go ahead to re-open. The information will also be on the front page of the school website.
Likewise, any information that we need to pass on will be by text and via the website.
Your child’s learning is important to us, so during the closure we will continue to support pupils by making all homework available on a new page on our website. From the main page on the website click on Our School, then click on School Closure Advice, you can then access a page for each year group. More details can be found on the letter that accompanied the children and their homework packs that were sent home today.

 https://www.kirkstall-st-stephens.leeds.sch.uk 

If you need to contact the school, then please do so by emailing: contactus@kirkstallss.net 

Leaving a voicemail will not be effective as there will be no member of staff in school during this closure to pick up any such messages.
Means tested free school meals
For pupils eligible for “means tested free school meals” Catering Leeds (they provide our school lunches) will provide meals. In the first instance, this is likely to be a cold “grab bag” offer that can be collected from school. Children with special dietary requirements will receive something specially made. These meals will be available for you to collect daily from school (collection time to be confirmed).
School meals for children of key workers and vulnerable pupils
Catering Leeds will provide a cold “grab bag” lunch for this group of pupils. Could you indicate on the reply slip below if this is what you would prefer or if you will be providing a packed lunch for your child.
We appreciate the closure will have an impact on you and your family and it’s far from an ideal scenario, but we’ll keep in touch with any updates as the situation develops. 

Thank you for your continued support and we hope everybody stays safe, well and healthy.
Mr Steven Viles

Head Teacher
Please complete and return to the school office on Friday 20th March if you believe you fall into the Key Worker Category. Please fill in all details so that we can check qualification status once the government has released further details. 
	Child or Children’s name: 

	Parent/Carer A:

Profession:

Working days (please circle all days required):
Mon  -  Tue   -   Wed   -   Thurs  -  Fri
	Parent/Carer B:

Profession:

Working days (please circle all days required):
Mon  -  Tue   -   Wed   -   Thurs  -  Fri

	Please indicate below whether your child will need school dinners or will be bringing a packed lunch. 

· My child(ren) will need a school dinner

· My child(ren) will not need a school dinner and will bring a packed lunch
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  This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the wellbeing of all children, and expects our staff and volunteers to share this commitment.”
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